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MEMORANDUM
TO: GoTriangle Board of Trustees Planning & Legislative Committee

FROM: Planning and Capital Development

DATE: November 5, 2020

SUBJECT: Update on Current and Future Potential Bus Rapid Transit Projects 

SStrategic Objective or Initiative Supported
1.2  Pursue service improvements and expansion opportunities

Action Requested
None

Background and Purpose
Staff will deliver a presentation with a brief update of the five current Bus Rapid Transit (BRT) 
projects and details on the future potential BRT corridors included in long range plans.

Planning and/or design work is currently underway for five Bus Rapid Transit (BRT) projects in the 
Tringle region. One is in Chapel Hill, sponsored by Chapel Hill Transit and four are in Wake County, 
sponsored by GoRaleigh. These projects have local funding committed in their respective county 
transit plans and are will be applying for federal funding. In addition to those five projects, there 
are several future BRT corridors connecting major regional destinations that are included in the 
2045 Metropolitan Transportation Plan (MTP). This plan, required by federal law, serves as the 
long range transportation vision for the Triangle region, and is jointly adopted and implemented 
by the Capital Area Metropolitan Planning Organization (CAMPO) and the Durham-Chapel Hill-
Carrboro Metropolitan Planning Organization (DCHC MPO). 

Many of these future corridors overlap with existing GoTriangle routes, providing the opportunity 
to enhance those services. Several corridors also present the opportunity to leverage committed 
NCDOT highway projects to include transit priority infrastructure as a part of the project, 
potentially enabling more cost-effective capital investments than could otherwise be achieved by 
constructing transit infrastructure as a separate project. Finally, there is the potential for one or 
more of these corridors to be included in the county transit plans as updates are underway in 
Wake, Durham, and Orange counties.

Financial Impact 
None
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AAttachments
None

Staff Contact(s)
• Jay Heikes, Senior Transportation Planner, 919-314-8741, jheikes@gotriangle.org
• Katharine Eggleston, CDO, 919-485-7564, keggleston@gotriangle.org 
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